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Mr. Chairman,
Distinguished Ministers,
Ladies and gentlemen,

It is my great pleasure to attend the 8th WTO Ministerial Conference. On behalf of the Vietnamese delegation, I would like to extend my heart-felt thanks to the Government of the Swiss Confederation and the WTO Secretariat for the great efforts they have done to organize this important event. 

Over the last two years, the world economy has experienced a bumpy ride. Against that backdrop, I am very glad that we, Ministers, have been able to once again gather as scheduled to prove our strong endorsement for the pivotal role of the multilateral trading system as well as its relevance for international trade activities. 
Being a developing country with low income that joined the WTO when the world economy was at its downward cycle, Viet Nam has nevertheless exerted its best efforts in honouring its accession commitments. Our Government still reaffirms our strong commitment to the multilateral trading system and considers it as the main focus of our economic integration policies.

As such, like many others, we are disappointed to see the dead-lock of the Doha round which has inevitably eroded the confidence in the multilateral trading system. It is time for us to collectively reaffirm our trust in the multilateral trading system and its transparent, binding rules that is still the most effective mechanism to guard against the protectionist attempts and address global trade issues.

Although the Doha Round has fallen short of our expectations, it still helped us to learn the importance of the development dimension. We urge distinguished Ministers to transform our political will into the concrete guidance in order to sustain our expectations and turn them into progresses.
Viet Nam also welcomes the reports of WTO Committees and Working Groups and would like to extend our appreciation to their endeavour in accomplishing all the hard-work to maintain the momentum in the multilateral trading system. 
Finally, against the impasse of the Doha Round, the expansion of current WTO provisions to new Members is a matter of great importance. Viet Nam would like to present our warm welcome and congratulations to the Russian Federation, Samoa, Montenegro and Vanuatu on their completion of the WTO accession process. We believe that after completing the final accession procedure, these newly acceded countries would significantly contribute to the development of the multilateral trading system. Viet Nam also urges Members to accelerate and ensure a smooth accession process for other countries, in particular least developed countries such as Lao People’s Democratic Republic.
Thank you for your attention./.

